
Summary 

Board of Public Safety 

Georgia National Guard Armory 

1200 E. Barnard Street, Glennville, GA  30427 

April 12, 2018 

 

Board Members Present:      Board Members Absent: 

Danny M. Bryant       Wayne Abernathy 

Steve D. Cronic       Kacy K. Cronan 

Gregory C. Dozier       Dane Kirby 

Lester L. Rampy, Jr. 

Mark Revenew 

Charles D. Sikes 

Joey Terrell 

Craig Tully 

Ellis Wood 

 

Vice-Chairman Ellis Wood called the meeting to order.  Chief Craig Tully led the group in 

prayer. 

 

The Board approved the minutes of the March 2018 meeting. 

 

The Board approved a Resolution requesting the State Properties Commission to surplus 1.70 

acres of land and improvements located at 516 Chattin Drive, Canton, Cherokee County, Georgia 

after the Shoot house has been removed. 

 

The Board approved and authorized the Director of the Georgia Public Safety Training Center to 

enter into negotiations with Pickens County concerning training space at a school that Pickens 

County will be acquiring. 

 

The Board approved the following donations for the Georgia Department of Public Safety: 

Post 7, Toccoa 

Item:  Five Gardco Window Tint Meters 

Value:  $2,000.00 

Donated by:  Baldwin Police Department 

 

Post 1, Griffin 

Item:  Two Stalker DSR 2X Radars 

Value:  $5,761.00 

Donated by:  Locust Grove Police Department 

 

 



Post 52, Hartwell 

One Stalker DSR 2X Radar 

Value:  $3,012.50 

Donated by:  Hartwell Police Department 

 

Post 52, Hartwell 

One Stalker DSR 2X Radar 

Value:  $3,012.50 

Donated by:  Lavonia Police Department 

 

Post 42, Rincon 

Two Stalker DSR 2X Radars 

Value:  $6,000.00 

Donated by:  Savannah Police Department 

 

SCRT Team B 

One Stalker SL Radar 

Value:  $2,000.00 

Donated by:  Hall County Sheriff’s Department 

 

Post 18, Reidsville 

Two Stalker DSR 2X Radars 

Value:  $6,000.00 

Donated by:  Appling County Sheriff’s Department 

 

The Board approved the following donations for the Georgia Bureau of Investigation: 

Phillips 55in. LED TV-Model 55PFL5602 

Value:  $421.88 

Donated by:  National Insurance Crime Bureau 

 

Stack-on Gun Safe 

Value:  $699.00 

Donated by:  Home Depot 

 

Stack-on Gun Safe 

Value:  $599.99 

Donated by:  Home Depot 

 

Stack-on Gun Safe 

Value:  $822.97 

Donated by:  Home Depot 

 

 



The Board approved the following donation for the Georgia Public Safety Training Center: 

One 2004 Horton Trailer 

Value:  $1500.00 

Donated by:  Georgia Coroners Association 

 

The Board approved a Bond Resolution in the amount of $3,350,000.00 for the Georgia 

Department of Public Safety. 

 

The Board approved a Bond Resolution in the amount of $12,750,000.00 for the Georgia Bureau 

of Investigation. 

 

The Board approved a Bond Resolution in the amount of $4,950,000.00 for the Georgia Public 

Safety Training Center. 

 

 

 

 

 


